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RE: Deadwood Creek Restoration Project 

Dear Ms. Jones 

The Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife (Department) has reviewed the Draft 

Environmental Assessment (Draft EA) for the Deadwood Creek Restoration Project, 

submitted by the U.S. Forest Service Central Coast Ranger District (USFS), dated 

February 5, 2020. 

It is policy of the state of Oregon to manage fish and wildlife to prevent serious 

depletion of indigenous species and to provide the optimum recreational and 

aesthetic benefits for present and future generations of the citizens of this state (ORS 

496.012). We support improving our nation's forests to provide high quality fish and 

wildlife habitats. The Department provides the following comments and 

recommendations for consideration in USFS review of their proposed project. 

Terrestrial Habitat Restoration 

• Early-seral vegetation habitats have declined significantly on USFS lands

during the past 25 years since the implementation of the Northwest Forest

Plan (Rowland et al. 2018). Due to the lack of early-seral habitats, elk forage

quality and quantity is poor and population densities have dropped on

Siuslaw National Forest lands. The decline of this habitat, particularly on

federal lands, is a limiting factor to sustain viable ungulate populations. To

improve forage resources and population densities of coastal ungulates such

as Roosevelt elk and black tailed deer, sufficiently recurrent disturbance

management must be incorporated into long term forest planning on federal

lands (Sporting Conservation Council 2008). To increase and improve early­

seral habitats we recommend utilizing the Elk Nutrition and Habitat Use

Models for Western Oregon (Westside Elk Habitat Model) to guide USFS

forest harvest management actions to improve elk habitats (Rowland et al.
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